


e Currenteligibility for leave under the ML Act requires employees to have reached 12
months of service before giving birth in order to receive a paid leave entitlement. We
suggest that this eligibility be removed altogether, noting the time delay that can be
experienced between applying for a position, interviewing and being successful for a
role, awaiting a security clearance, and subsequently commencing in the role.

e [n the alternate, ifa 12-month eligibility period is retained, we suggest it be tied to
expected date of confinement (EDC). This prevents new employees from being
penalised if they experience pre-term labour and would have otherwise been eligible
for paid leave at their EDC.

e DFAT also requests that any Bill include a delayed commencement period from the
date of Royal Assent to allow agencies to evaluate and align internal policies and
processes prior to its commencement.

[ would also like to request that, once a bill has been drafted, DFAT be provided with an
advanced copy forreview, prior to its presentation before parliament, noting the unique
overseas environment in which we operate and the possible effects on our overseas footprint,
as outlined above.

Should you wish to canvas any of the above in greater detail, please contact 221
s22(1)(a)(ii) via email at s22(1)(a)(i) or

phone on 5221

Yours sincerely,

glbot; FEPHR and GAICD
(hief People Officer
People Division
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